SERMON-BASED STUDY: HOPE FOUND

Ruth 1:10-18, 2:11-12, 4:14-17, ESV – ¹⁰ And they said to her, "No, we will return with you to your people." ¹¹ But Naomi said, "Turn back, my daughters; why will you go with me? Have I yet sons in my womb that they may become your husbands? ¹² Turn back, my daughters; go your way, for I am too old to have a husband. If I should say I have hope, even if I should have a husband this night and should bear sons, ¹³ would you therefore wait till they were grown? Would you therefore refrain from marrying? No, my daughters, for it is exceedingly bitter to me for your sake that the hand of the LORD has gone out against me." ¹⁴ Then they lifted up their voices and wept again. And Orpah kissed her mother-in-law, but Ruth clung to her.

¹⁵ And she said, "See, your sister-in-law has gone back to her people and to her gods; return after your sister-inlaw." ¹⁶ But Ruth said, "Do not urge me to leave you or to return from following you. For where you go I will go, and where you lodge I will lodge. Your people shall be my people, and your God my God. ¹⁷ Where you die I will die, and there will I be buried. May the LORD do so to me and more also if anything but death parts me from you." ¹⁸ And when Naomi saw that she was determined to go with her, she said no more.

¹¹ But Boaz answered her, "All that you have done for your mother-in-law since the death of your husband has been fully told to me, and how you left your father and mother and your native land and came to a people that you did not know before. ¹² The LORD repay you for what you have done, and a full reward be given you by the LORD, the God of Israel, under whose wings you have come to take refuge!"

¹⁴ Then the women said to Naomi, "Blessed be the LORD, who has not left you this day without a redeemer, and may his name be renowned in Israel! ¹⁵ He shall be to you a restorer of life and a nourisher of your old age, for your daughter-in-law who loves you, who is more to you than seven sons, has given birth to him." ¹⁶ Then Naomi took the child and laid him on her lap and became his nurse. ¹⁷ And the women of the neighborhood gave him a name, saying, "A son has been born to Naomi." They named him Obed. He was the father of Jesse, the father of David.

Notes:

1.		
2.		
3.		
4.		
5.		

QUICK REVIEW

Looking back at your notes from this week's teaching, was there anything you heard for the first time or that caught your attention, challenged, or confused you?

ENGAGE WITH THE MESSAGE

This week we were reminded that our immediate and ultimate hope comes from faith in Jesus. Why is it important to remember that our hope is both present and in the future?

- How did Ruth's and Naomi's hope create peace in their lives?
- How can a person's decisions (good or bad) affect their sense of hope?

DIGGING DEEPER

A **1 Peter 1:3-9, ESV** – ³ Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! According to his great mercy, he has caused us to be born again to a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead, ⁴ to an inheritance that is imperishable, undefiled, and unfading, kept in heaven for you, ⁵ who by God's power are being guarded through faith for a salvation ready to be revealed in the last time. ⁶ In this you rejoice, though now for a little while, if necessary, you have been grieved by various trials, ⁷ so that the tested genuineness of your faith—more precious than gold that perishes though it is tested by fire—may be found to result in praise and glory and honor at the revelation of Jesus Christ. ⁸ Though you have not seen him, you love him. Though you do not now see him, you believe in him and rejoice with joy that is inexpressible and filled with glory, ⁹ obtaining the outcome of your faith, the salvation of your souls.

5 How does the world describe hope? How is this different from "living hope"?

6 How does "living hope" effect the way a believer reacts to trials and tribulations?

⁴ Looking at the passage above, what does Peter mean by a "living hope"? What has made this hope possible?

B 2 Thessalonians 2:13-17, ESV – ¹³ But we ought always to give thanks to God for you, brothers beloved by the Lord, because God chose you as the firstfruits to be saved, through sanctification by the Spirit and belief in the truth. ¹⁴ To this he called you through our gospel, so that you may obtain the glory of our Lord Jesus Christ. ¹⁵ So then, brothers, stand firm and hold to the traditions that you were taught by us, either by our spoken word or by our letter.

¹⁶ Now may our Lord Jesus Christ himself, and God our Father, who loved us and gave us eternal comfort and good hope through grace, ¹⁷ comfort your hearts and establish them in every good work and word.

According to the passage above, how is standing firm connected with eternal comfort and good hope?

- 8 Why are good works and words a natural outflow of the hope a believer has in Jesus? What can hold a believer back from these things?
- 9 How are a believer's 'hope driven' actions a benefit to others? How are those actions a benefit to themselves?

TAKING IT HOME

This week, we learned that true hope is found in Jesus. True hope is not simple optimism, but an understanding of who we are in Christ and where He is ultimately taking us. How does this truth affect the way you live your life? Would others look at you and say they see a greater hope in you? What changes can you make to live a more hope-filled life? Share with your group or accountability partner what God has been showing you. Pray for one another as you seek to live a hope-filled life.

PRAISES AND PRAYER REQUEST

- \rightarrow \rightarrow \rightarrow
- \rightarrow
- \rightarrow

FOR FURTHER STUDY

Lamentations 3:22-24 Romans 8:24, 15:13 Hebrews 11:1-2

Bay Life Church Life Groups | baylife.org/groups | groups@baylife.org